Greetings:

We are writing this letter to ask for your support to save our State Special Schools, a division of the California Department of Education.  On Tuesday, April 10, 2012, sub-committee-2 (Education finance) will meet to consider issues concerning the budget.   The National Federation of the Blind of California wishes to go on record as opposing the recommended budget cut of 1.8 million dollars to the State Special Schools.

Blind children benefit from programs and services being provided by the California School for the Blind which would not be available in their local education area.  Daily instruction using assistive technology, Braille, and specialized independent living skills make it possible for blind children to live independently when they leave the School for the Blind.  If the budget is cut, blind children will not receive the specialized training which would allow them to become tax paying contributing members of society.  Students at the School for the Blind receive extensive job readiness skills with actual work experience tailored for blind children.
The State Special Schools Division was already cut last year by 1.5 million dollars.  If this proposed action is enacted it will mean a total cut to the program of 3.3 million dollars all together.  There are children in your district that will be harmed if the proposed cuts go through.

Therefore, we ask that you do not recommend the proposed budget cut to the Assembly Budget committee.

Thank you for your time and attention to this matter.

Sincerely,

The Members of

The National Federation of the Blind of California
